Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Old Schoolroom
Wednesday 16th March 2011 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chair), Cllr Followell, Cllr Looker, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Moore, Cllr Horton, County Cllrs Baldwin and Hussain, Sue Mordue – Clerk, Michelle Jackson – minute secretary and 1 member of the public attended.
	23
	Receive Apologies: Cllr Measures.

	
	

	24
	Open Forum for Parishioners: adjournment

	
	Glyn Thomas, on behalf of the Weedon and Buckingham Park parishioner wished to thank Cllrs for their hard work over the last 4 year term of office.  A vote of thanks was also given to Cllrs Followell and Cllr Moore for their many years of support to WPC as they would not be standing for re-election.

	
	

	25
	Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: None

	
	

	26
	The minutes of the meetings held on Wednesday 19 January 2011 and Thursday 3 February 2011 were agreed as true records.

	
	

	27
	Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:

	
	a. 
10/02639/APP – Finsthwaite High Street – two storey and first floor front extension and single storey rear extension –  the Council resolved it had no objection.
b.
To agree planning application to cut branches from the tree at the Lower entrance to the Play Area on Aston Abbotts Road - this was agreed.  The Clerk to submit the application.

	
	

	28
	Environment

	
	a) Footpaths, Footways and Highways: to report any works required

	
	Confirmation had been received that the potholes on the High Street would be done.  The Clerk to contact Margaret Askew regarding the hedge which overhangs the footpath outside her property.  The site next to the Small House had been reported to BCC re the piles of earth and bricks adjacent to the footpath. It is also understood that work has currently stopped pending AVDC Planning Officers reviewing the building works undertaken which were not on the approved plans.

	
	b) Street Lighting: To report any works required

	
	The light at Roger Latham’s house has now been fixed. The Clerk contacted the contractor and agreed that only white bulbs would be used, and the same type, to keep the colour and brightness consistent around the village. 
It was agreed to ask Terry Lynch to cut the base of the ivy on the streetlight by Maurice Adams house in New Road and Hinton House where the light was still not working properly which may be due to this as it had been fixed.
It was also agreed to ask Terry Lynch to remove the two branches which had fallen over the daffodils on the grass verges on New Road.

	
	c) Play area: to report on inspections of the area and consider any issues arising

	
	No issues to report.

	
	d) “Donate a Gate Scheme” - update from Cllr Measures

	
	Nothing to report as Cllr Measures was unable to attend the meeting.

	
	e) New Road Trees – to update on status and agree any actions required

	
	An assessment had been undertaken by Nicholsons and it was considered too early to determine whether the trees were dead.  It was recommended to wait until the Spring and review them. Maintenance around their bases had now been scheduled into the Grass Cutting Contract and they would only be watered in extreme dry weather.

	
	f) Best Kept Village Competition – to decide whether to enter and agree actions required

	
	It was agreed that Weedon should enter the Best Kept Village Competition and that it would be publicised in the parish magazine in April with a reminder in May.  Timings for grass cutting and weedkilling to coincide with the competition date.

	
	g) To discuss and agree whether to purchase a snow plough attachment for use in Weedon

	
	It was agreed that the Clerk should contact BCC regarding the scheme with farmers and put forward Bob Bramble, John Woodfield and Guy Bond as possible contacts.

	
	

	29
	Weedon Hill Development / Buckingham Park: Update on any issues to report including the Residents Association meeting and transfer/handover to new Parish Council:

	
	a) A Residents meeting had taken place the previous Thursday at which County Cllr Baldwin had attended.  Grit bins had been discussed and this issue would also be on the agenda for the Local Area Forum.  It was reported that if bins were not purchased from BCC, then they would no longer be filled with grit.
b) It was also reported that traffic coming out of Buckingham Park was following the bus in the bus lane and then turning right.  Buckingham Park was also being used as a rat run to avoid traffic on the A413 and cars were going straight ahead to Watermead and then cutting down the slip road back out on to the A413.  An accident had occurred at this junction recently.  County Cllr Hussain advised that he was aware of the problems at this junction and had written to the Cabinet Member. 
c) The first meeting of the new Buckingham Park Parish Council would take place on 19 May 2011.

	
	

	30
	Weedon within the Aylesbury vale local area: Update on Growth agenda, Local Area Forum, NAG

	
	The next LAF meeting was on 28 March 7.00 pm at Booker Park School.  

	
	

	31
	Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting:

	
	It was agreed to defer a meeting regarding the Vale of Aylesbury LDF Plan until the new Council was in place in May.

	
	

	32
	Weedon Village Parish Plan: Update on progress

	
	A final version of the Parish Plan had now been produced and 500 copies would be printed.  Copies to be distributed to each household in the Village and to various relevant organisations.  A pdf version would be available on the website for downloading.  Cllr Rose and Mike Nagele were thanked for their hard work in producing the plan.

	
	

	33
	Newsletter: To review draft newsletter and agree content

	
	It was agreed to wait until after the new Council was in place in May before printing so the new Cllr details could be included.

	
	

	34
	Finance/Accounts:

	
	a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date January 2011 were agreed as reviewed.
b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:
E Sharp Electrical
 
              990
 
£105.25

Lynch Garden Services
 
991
 
£50.00

North Marston Parish Council re SLCC 
992
 
£25.17

Watermead PC re BPRA
 
993
 
£105.00

Clerks Pay and Expenses
 
994
 
£XXX
Weedon Methodist Chapel Trust                        995                      £1000.00 

(The Council resolved to make a contribution of £1k to revenue costs for the Methodist Chapel toilet under PHA 1936 s87)

	 
	

	35
	The date of the next meeting will be on Wednesday 18 May 2011 commencing with the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm followed by the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council in The Old Schoolroom.

	
	

	
	Closed Session

	
	

	36
	Grass Cutting Tender for 2011/12 – to discuss tenders and agree who to award tender to.

It was unanimously agreed to award the grass cutting tender to Lynch Garden Services.


The meeting closed at 9.25pm.






Signed…………………………………. Date…………………
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​



